
               
              

Coastal Quilters Guild Meeting   

 Minutes 

April 14, 2016 7:00PM 

7:00 Bonnie Epperson called the meeting to order. 

Announcements:  Sue Orfila, Parliamentarian 
• Elections:  All Board positions have been filled.  The vote for the entire board is on May 

12th.  Thanks to all for volunteering to fill the board positions. 
• The position of the Satellite group coordinator still needs to be filled. 
• Nominees for 2016 -2017 Board of Directors 

 President    Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
 Vice President, Programs Karen Pickford 
 Treasurer    Margaret Dear 
 Recording Secretary  Carole Kennedy 
 Cooresponding Secretary Carol Barringer 
 Workshop Coordinators  Francine Smith 
      Shirley Morrison 
      Linda Bird 
 Speaker Liaisons   Mary Maxwell 
      Susan Bullington Katz 
 Membership   Bonnie Epperson 
 Public Relations   Sue Kadner 
 Parliamentarian   Sue Orfila 

 Committees 
 Newsletter Editor   Paulina Heather 
 Newsletter Layout  Norah McMeeking 
 Satellite Group Coordinator Vacant 

Santa Barbara County Fair:  Bonnie Epperson 
The guild will have a booth at the Fair on April 30, 5/1, and 5/2/2016.  Volunteers are 
still needed.  Volunteers please notify Bonnie. 

Committee Reports 

Community Quilts – Carol Barringer 
• The personnel at CALM were very excited and happy to receive 45 quilts delivered by 

Carol and her team.  They are also requesting baby quilts (40” x 45”) as they provide 
a Mother/Baby class in their program, 

• The Community Quilts “Sew In” is tomorrow (4/15/2016) at the Goleta Valley 
Community Center and is free with refreshments provided by Trader Joe’s.  Attendees 
can bring a machine and work on projects or bring rotary cutters with new blades for 



cutting fabric for kits.  Some of this workshop may be taped for an upcoming TV 
segment. 

Workshops – Edalee Keehn, Barbara MacCallum 
• May 14th - Open Sew.  Fee is $5.00 to cover facility.  Sign up now. 
• June 10:  The “Cushy Tushy” is the project which will be taught by Claudia Dallas 

Gomez.  The cost of the workshop is $40.00 with an additional $29 fee for the kit.  All 
information can be found on the guild’s web page. 

• Kathy Draine has donated 10 Clover irons for use in the workshops. 

Challenge - Irelle Beaty, Lou Ann Smith 
Challenge quilts are being collected tonight and will be on display at next month’s 
meeting.  The quilts should be taken home after the show next month. 

Block of the Month – Blockheads Satellite  
• Winner of tonight’s BOM squares is Naomi Hicks. 
•
• Next months blocks will be a tribute to Memorial Day.  They are a variation of the flag 

and instructions are on the guild’s web site. 
  
Quilt Show – Irelle Beatie 
• Sign ups for the boutique at the show are being taken.  Items may be for your 

personal sale or for the guild to sell for profit. The deadline for signing up is July. 
• Volunteers for assisting with the quilt show will be asked to sign up next month. 
• Special Exhibit:  The registration forms to enter a quilt in the special exhibit are due 

tonight.  If that deadline is not met, call or e-mail Irelle so that she can plan space, 
etc.  These quilts are due in July. 

• Chairperson to coordinate the hanging of the quilts is needed.  Contact Irelle if willing 
to help. 

Refreshments - Marian Jones 
Thanks to all for the cookies and salad.  Irelle wins the prize for bringing the salad. 
Refreshments for May should be red/white & blue themed.  Those with birthdays in 
September and October are asked to bring the refreshments in May. 

Show and Tell 
Barbara LaPlante 
Dee Johnson 
Marcia Greiten 
Nancy King 
Patti Hunter 
Susan Katz 
Naomi Hicks 
Irelle Beatie 
Mary Maxwell 
Shirley Morrison 
Mary Ringer 



Marty Frolli 

TELL: 
Quilt show: 
The Camarillo Quilt Guild’s show”Quilting by the Sea” will be at the Ventura County 
Fairgrounds on Friday and Saturday, April 22 & 23, 2016.   
Origami:  Pat Masterson 
A show is being held at the Channel Islands Park Headquarters featuring origami.  It is 
thought that doing origami may improve memory. 
Alzheimer “Longest Day” Fundraiser 
June 18, 2016 at Roxanne’s quilt shop in Carpinteria.  Participants can sign up online at 
The Longest day.alz.org.  The team name is “Quilters Forever”. 

Door Prizes: 
The winners of the baskets were: 
Teresa Arellanes 
Naomi Hicks 
Linda Boynton de Sepulveda 
Darilyn Kisch 

Program :  Quilt College 

Darilyn Kisch shared her many “finds” of all sorts of helpful gadgets, organizers, and 
knowledge.  She did a great job in presenting and critiquing the items. 

Irelle Beatie taught how to make a “Magic” machine sewn binding with a flange.  
Handouts were available for future instruction. 

Karen Pickford taught “Two Fabric Applique” with a powerpoint presentation and a show 
of her own beautiful quilts made with this interesting technique.   

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM. 

Respectfully submitted: 
Carole Kennedy 
Recording Secretary

http://day.alz.org

